The City Council of Elk Horn met in regular session on Monday, February 1st, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. with the following members present: Mayor Jens; Councilmen Fredericksen, McCarthy, Petersen, Potts and Teegerstrom; Clint Fichter Small City Resources, Dave Sturm with Snyder & Associates, Public Works Director Andy Ring, Clerk Chelsee Jacobsen (Phone), Emily Paulsen and Peggy Mortensen. 

Petersen moved, seconded by Fredericksen to approve the agenda. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve the minutes for the January 6th, and January 20th, 2021 meetings.  ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

McCarthy moved, seconded by Potts to approve the claims register. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried. 

Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve financial report. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

Bids were received for the Washington/Salem intersection and Union/Catalpa Street improvement. The lowest bid went to Precision Concrete Services (PCS) out of Atlantic, Iowa. Their bid was $264,678.65 for both projects listed. 

McCarthy moved, seconded by Petersen to approve the resolution for Approving Plans, Specifications and Form of Contract. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

Potts moved, seconded by Teegerstrom to approve the Resolution Making Award of Contract. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried.

McCarthy moved, seconded by Petersen to open the public hearing on Plans, Specifications, and Form of Contract. No citizens were present. Potts moved, seconded by Teegerstrom to close the public hearing.

Dave from S&A presented the Water System Preliminary Engineering Report. The city’s water supply system has been shown to be safe and reliable. Based on the City’s needs and priorities, it was recommended from S&A that the city move forward with the three water system improvement projects.  Potts moved, seconded by Petersen to authorize, and submit the water report to the State of Iowa. 

The City Council will have a Public Hearing on February 17th at 5:00PM to discuss the additional Stormwater Fee for Elk Horn Water Utility customers, Max Levy Hearing and discuss the 2021-2022 FY Budget.

Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve Larsen’s Pub Liquor license for 2021. 

McCarthy moved, seconded by Potts to approve, and accept the permanent pedestrian trail easement from Salem Lutheran Homes for the park trail project for completion Spring/Summer of 2021. 

Peggy Mortensen and Emily Paulsen were present to notify the council of a possible idea of having Ramsey Lockers come to Elk Horn. Ramsey Lockers is a service to rural communities that could benefit from access to groceries and fresh food. The Danish Villages Improvement Organization will be putting together a public forum soon to answer any questions for residents of Elk Horn and Kimballton. 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:38PM


_____________________________	               _____________________________
Stan Jens, Mayor 				      Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk
